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Trader selling fake Olympic decals at Royal Welsh Show pleads guilty

Traders and individuals who decide to supply counterfeit goods could face legal action 
and substantial penalties, Powys County Council has warned.

The warning has been issued by the council's Trading Standards Service after it 
successfully prosecuted an individual for possessing with a view to sale counterfeit 
decals at last year's Royal Welsh Show.

Dean Gallmore of Devon, was given a conditional discharge prison sentence after 
pleading guilty at Brecon Law Courts on Wednesday 9 May to three charges under the 
Trade Marks Act 1994.  He was also ordered to pay £1,000 towards prosecution costs and 
a forfeiture and destruction order was made for the approximate 5,000 decals he had 
with him for sale, which were valued at over £7,000.

During the hearing, the court heard that the proceedings involved an investigation 
conducted by trading standards officers after Gallimore was spotted selling decals at 
the Royal Welsh Show in July 2011 under his business he ran with his sister.

The products he was selling were believed to be counterfeit and were seized by 
officers and they were confirmed to be counterfeit by numerous brand holders such as 
Quiksilver.  He also has some decals which has Olympic symbols, an offence under the 
Olympic Symbols Regulations 1995.

Gallmore had also sold fake decals through a website and had received negative 
feedback from some customers about the quality of the decals but continued to sell the 
products.

Steve Holdaway, the council's Head of Local and Environmental Services, said: "We 
support legitimate businesses and local taxpayers by targeting illegal shadow economy 
activities such as product counterfeiting by individuals, who have little regard to 
the county's traders and only seek to further destablise our economy.

"We will continue this work to support the intellectual property rights of our local 
businesses, the wider business community and also the safety of the public in general, 
particularly at our premier events."

Clive Jones, the council's Principal Trading Standards Officer with responsibility for 
Special Investigations, said: "Firm action is needed on any issues related to product 
counterfeiting to promote fair trading within our community, particularly where such 
trade target events such as the Royal Welsh Show.

"We launched the 'Real Deal' in 2011 to support legitimate trade turning up at the 
show and this action is important.  It is also important to protect all matters 
associated with the Olympics and the trading standards profession is working hard on 
this with partners.

"What we encounter is individuals solely looking at profit, with no experience in the 
product they are importing or producing, no knowledge of the original product they are 
selling and who don't care about what effect it has on legitimate trade.  We will 
stamp these practises out through education and enforcement.

"Our surveillance on illegal activity involving counterfeiting is increasing and we 
ask consumers and businesses offered suspected counterfeit goods to be vigilant and to 
warn is of any suspicious sellers immediately.  Alternative ring Crimestoppers on 0800 
555 111."

The council's Trading Standards Service can be contacted on Brecon 01874 623420; 
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Llandrindod Wells 01597 826032; Newtown 01686 617524, email 
trading.standards@powys.gov.uk
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